
Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box 1226 

West Sacramento, CA  95961 
Membership Meeting 
September 15, 2022 

 
 

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Thurman Watson at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Secretary Tom Lee read the August 11, 2022 minutes and they were approved as read. 
 
Purser Report: 

Income from all sources: $3,034.85: Membership Renewals $3,006.00, Clothing sales 
$25.00 Checking Account Interest $3.85. 
 
Expenses $22,922.12: Steve’s Construction $22,323.70, City of West Sacramento 
$175.00, Checking Account Return, $112.00, Staples $166.12, State of California 
$70.30, Jon Daniels $75.00. 
  
Funds available end of August 31, 2022: $197,831.87 
Funds available end of August 31, 2021: $170,453.80 
 
The report was approved as read.  

Vice Commodore Mike Zimmerman gave an overview of our efforts for new member 
orientation and sign-ups.  Mike introduced the new members in attendance and the 
membership at large voted them in. 
 
Secretary Lee reported as of September 1, 2022, there are 569 WOC members.  143 
are West Sacramento residents representing (25%).  55 members have completed their 
annual activity requirement. 
 
Board Member Rick Tietz explained the timeframes and logistics for the October 22, 
2022 Striper Derby.  There will be a 5:00 a.m. launch time and 2:00 p.m. lines out.  
Lunch will be served and trophies will be given out to the First, Second, and Third Place 
winners. 
 
Commodore Watson announced that dinner tickets were on sale for the October 29, 
2022 Fall Derby Steak Dinner. 
 
Past-Commodore Guy Brown gave a brief presentation of the status of the ramp repair 

and Commodore Watson provided a corresponding slide show for members to see how 

the demolition of the ramp was completed and the progress on repairs. 

Todd Woods, Major League Fishing tournament fisherman made a pitch to the 
members to do what they could to get younger people involved in the sport of fishing.   



 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  
 

Secretary Tom Lee 

 

 

 

 


